
 

Newsletter – 02.12.22 

www.springfield.sch.je. 

Dear Parents/Carers 

The children have been working really hard on their Christmas performances this week and can’t wait to perform for you. I 

have seen some beautiful dancing, acting and singing, you are in for a real treat next week.   

 
Website 
Our new school website is now live and can be found at: www.springfield.sch.je. I am delighted that this is now up and 
running after such a long time in the development. There is still a lot to add over the coming months but we are already using 
many of the features – newsletters, calendar, policies, photo gallery and online safety. Keep checking back over the coming 
weeks to see the new content. 
 
Deco Day  
We have had a fantastic day in school today, making decorations and decorating the school. I have uploaded lots of the 
pictures onto our new website - http://www.springfield.sch.je/gallery/?pid=27&gcatid=3&albumid=1. A huge thank you to 
those parents that were able to come in and help with activities.  
 
Football Festival 
Earlier this week, Mr Robson took a girls and boys mixed football team to a festival at Springfield Stadium. The effort and 
teamwork was fantastic and the achieved some brilliant results. The most important thing was that all children played with 
smiles on their faces. 
 
Opening of playground 
This morning, we had the official opening of our new play area and equipment. The area has been dedicated to two past 
members of the Variety Charity who are now longer with us. Huge thanks go to Variety Jersey and the Co-op community fund 
in helping to fund this fabulous addition to our school. 
 
Christmas Hamper Appeal 
As we move towards Christmas, we are thinking about supporting families and our local community. This can be a difficult 
time for some families and as a school, we strive to offer as much support as possible. Like the last few years, we are asking 
for food donations so we can put them together in hampers that can then go to those who would really benefit from it. If you 
would like to donate any dried food items (tins, pasta, packets, rice, biscuits etc) we would be very grateful. Also, any 
Christmas treats would also be a nice addition to the hampers. Many thanks in advance of your support again this year. 
 
Christmas Performances 
Nursery look forward to seeing you at their performance on 6th December at 1.30pm. 
Reception/Year 1 look forward to welcoming you to their performance on 6th December – 9.00am or 3.00pm 
Year 2/Year 3 will be holding two performances on 7th December – 1:30pm and 5.30pm 
Year 4/Year 5/Year 6 will hold their performance at 6.00pm on 13th December. This will be in St Pauls Church. 
 
 
 
 

Star of the week 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: 
Year 1 – Logan   Year 2 – Jasmine   Year 3 – Raphael   Year 4 – Katie   Year 5 – Callum    Year 6B – Thomas   Year 6G – Florence 
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We still have the following tickets available: 
Nursery – 30 Rec/Y1 9am – 30 Rec/Y1 3pm – 10 Y2/3 1.30pm – 50 Y2/3 5.30pm - Full 
 
If you would like to request any more tickets, please call the school office between 08.30 – 11.30. We are really looking 
forward to seeing you. 
 
 
Christmas Parties 
We are nearly into party season at school so just a reminder of our Christmas party dates: 
 
13th Dec Nursery/Reception/Year 1 Christmas Party 
15th Dec Year 2 – Year 6 Christmas Party 
 
On party days, children can come to school in party clothes if they wish. Please make sure that clothes are comfortable as the 
children will be taking part in lots of fun activities.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Mal Robson 

Headteacher 

 

Dates for the diary 

 

    

 

Date Event 
6th Dec Reception/Y1 Christmas Performance in school – 9.00am and 3.00pm 

6th Dec Nursery Christmas Performance 1.30pm 

7th Dec Y2/Y3 Christmas Performance in school - 1.30pm and 5.30pm 

13th Dec Y4/Y5/Y6 Christmas Performance     6.00pm 

13th Dec Nursery/Reception/Year 1 Christmas Party 

15th Dec Year 2 – Year 6 Christmas Party 

16th Dec End of Autumn Term 

2023 
5th Jan 2023 Back to school – start of Spring Term 

10th Feb HSA Bingo Night    6.00pm – 7.30pm 

13th - 17th Feb Half Term 

30th Mar HSA Family Quiz Night    6.00pm – 7.30pm 


